Minutes July 2009 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors
Date:


July 22, 2009
Time:


9:00 AM

Place:


JFK Fitness Center
Attendees:

Erika Alperin

John Burt

Bob Broadhurst 

Allen Jokinen
Deborah Osborne
Bruce Cohen

Absent:

Steve Mills 




Tom Pendleton

Stephen Phillips
Secretary’s Minutes.  Allen Jokinen’s draft minutes of the June meeting had  been distributed for review and comments via email.
Treasurer’s Reports.  There was no formal Treasurer’s Report.  However, the Board discussed the overall fiscal status of the Center.  We are sufficiently solvent to purchase the new equipment that the Board approved last month.

The limit on the Center’s credit card was increased.  This will give us additional flexibility when making purchases.

Membership.  We are presently at about 660 paying members.

Classes.  We are down to seven classes.  Lauren Saraiva, our new Yoga instructor, seems very good and has been well received by members.
The Board discussed having classes outside during the good weather.  There were reservations expressed regarding liability.  Should we expand an already lengthy application?  Should we have an additional waiver for the member to sign?  Or should we simply hold all classes inside and not outside?  The matter will be taken up again during our next meeting.

Staffing.  Without making a final decision, the Board discussed the possibility of hiring a new part-time employee. 

Equipment.  Last month, the Board approved the purchase of two new elliptical and two new treadmills.  The new ellipticals should be arriving very soon.  The new treadmills will not be delivered until the first half of 8/09.

Some of our obsoleted equipment may be taken by the Food and Nutrition Service of the USDA.  In addition, there is some older equipment which duplicates the functions of other equipment that should be removed.  Bruce Cohen described how the main floor is getting crowded and we need more free space.

After the meeting, the Board carefully toured the Center and discussed which pieces of equipment were redundant and could be surplused.  To some extent, members may need to be reminded how some pieces of equipment are used and which parts of the body are exercised.
Twelve new resistance band anchors for the band rail system in the group exercise room have been ordered.  Bands are checked periodically and are replaced when signs of excessive wear and tear are noted.

The Board was dismayed to learn that some small pieces of equipment are missing.  This includes various clips and some very small weights.

The Board discussed at length the aerobic mats.  Some of them have suffered damage.  A few of them will be replaced with general purpose mats.  Yoga students should bring their own mats to the classes.  

The Board considered the storage of mats.  Should they continue to be hung on the wall (e.g., on a wall-mounted bar) or stored in some kind of container?

The Board voted to purchase a flat rack (with shelves) to hold various weight bars.

Fitness Center Renovation.  The week of 8/3 to 8/7/09, the Center will be closed.  GSA is having the Center painted and new carpet installed.  This is a very welcome development.  It should greatly enhance the appearance and cleanliness of the Center.

The Board discussed the possibility of having an Open House, after the re-opening, to show off the “new” Center to current and potential members.

Increase in Fee.  Due to the future loss of EPA members (EPA will be moving from the Haymarket Garage next door to Post Office Square) and to continue to improve the Center, Bob Broadhurst proposed a fee increase (from $165 to $180 a year).  There would be a graduated price schedule when members signing up later in the fiscal year would receive a discount.  This matter will be taken up again during our next meeting.  

New Application.  In preparation for the new fiscal year, Bob Broadhurst will update and send to the Board members for review an updated version of our application.

Revision of By-Laws.  Due to the non-urgent nature of this matter, it will be deferred and discussed again sometime during the Fall.

Next Meeting.  The next meeting was scheduled for August 26, 2009.

Respectfully submitted,
Allen Jokinen
Meeting Agenda for July 22nd – 9 AM

· Secretary’s Minutes

· Treasurer’s Report 

· Bruce’s Updates (Membership, Equipment, Staff)

· Unfinished Business
· Revision of By Laws 

· Carpet & Paint 

· Conducting Classes Outside 

· New Business 

· Discuss Draft FY 2010 Staff Budget & Pricing Model

· Discuss Updating the FY 2010 Member Application Package

· Announcements
· Next board meeting – August 26th, 2009 – 9 AM

